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July 20, 2011 
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Enclosed for the County Council’s review and approval is the second omnibus supplemental ordinance for 2011.  It includes operating and capital improvement program (CIP) appropriation requests, corrections, carryover requests, and other items to sustain County operations in 2011.  This information can be found in the omnibus supplemental narrative table included in this package that identifies the proposed changes to the 2011 Adopted Budget.  These budget requests impact the General Fund (GF) and other County funds.  
The total increase in General Fund expenditures is $917,562.  Of the total expenditure increase, $786,613 is revenue backed and $130,949 is funded through the use of fund balance.  
In addition to the supplemental budget requests, I am including requested due date extensions for three provisos contained in the 2011 Adopted Budget Ordinance 16984.  The requested due date extensions as indicated below were previously transmitted to Council, each in separate letters, and are being consolidated here for Council convenience.  

· Real Estate Services (Proviso P1) – Advertising Opportunities on County Property - Previous date extension request was transmitted on June 30, 2011.  I am requesting a due date extension to August 31, 2011
· Mental Illness and Drug Dependency (Proviso P1) – Family Court Treatment Services –Previous date extension request was transmitted on May 12, 2011.  I am requesting a due date extension to August 15, 2011.
· Facilities Management Division (Proviso P4) – Print Shop Policy - Previous due date extension request was transmitted on June 1, 2011.  I am requesting a due date extension to September 30, 2011.
In addition to these proviso due date extension requests is a new request for Surface Water Management (SWM).  Executive staff has been working with rural commercial representatives and Council staff to evaluate the SWM discount fee structure and develop a replacement for the two-year two-rate discount included with the 2011 Adopted Budget.  This work is progressing well towards an agreed upon resolution.  I request a due date extension to September 26th for proviso P1 so the County can conduct further outreach with other commercial land owners who may be impacted, before the recommended fee credit program is transmitted to Council.
Also included with this package is a revised Attachment I from the 2011 Adopted Budget Ordinance 16984.  Fiscal notes and financial plans are included in the transmittal package.  
If you have any questions regarding this request, please contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9727.  

I certify that funds are available.

Sincerely, 

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Council members



ATTN:
  Acting Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Elected Officials


Department Directors
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB)

Budget Supervisors and Analysts, PSB
